Nicholas Country Schools

Marty Feltner, Superintendent 395 West Main Street

Carlisle, Kentucky 40311

Telephone: (859) 289-3770 Fax: (859) 289-3777

May 12, 2017

## NICHOLAS COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT

A public hearing was held at the Nicholas County Board of Education Office on May 10, 2017 at 6:00 pm EST. The purpose of this hearing was to propose a new District Facilities Plan developed by the Nicholas County Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted 10-0 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted 5-0 to approved the plan.

There were no individuals in attendance. Doug Bechanan, LPC Chairperson, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer.

## **COMMENTS**

Doug Bechanan called the public hearing to order. There were no persons in attendance.

## **RECOMMENDATIONS**

It is recommended that the new District Facilities Plan as developed by the Nicholas County Planning Committee and adopted by the Nicholas County Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Nicholas County School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully,

Doug Bechanan

LPC Chairperson and Hearing Officer